
~ Directorôs Corner ~ 

It is hard to believe that 2015 competition season is 

coming to a close.  I attended our largest NWSAM Cham-

pionship to date, and had a great time. I want to congratu-

late our 2015 NWSAM Champions; Expert Class- Tom 

Wolf, Team- Idorn/Dover, Advanced- Mike Ingram, Pro/

Am Pro-Rick Stucky, Pro/Am Sportsman-Phil Tallman. I 

want to thank the Red Apple Flyers for once again hosting 

the NWSAM Championship, and putting on a world class 

event!  Although the wind was bothersome this year, the 

enthusiasm went undaunted. I was very encouraged to see 

a lot of new faces in attendance, and also to see a lot of 

familiar faces. Total number of entries this year was 40! 

We made a decision this year to go with a 4 day event for-

mat, to accommodate the anticipated number of entries. 

Since we are anticipating even more entries next year, I 

think we are going to keep the 4 day format.  I anticipate 

we will hit the 50 entries mark in 2016. We have grown 

into the premier North West event, and a must attend 

event. We have already received preliminary approval 

from the Red Apple Flyers for the 2016 NWSAM Champi-

onship on September 8th -11th, 2016. Mark your calendars; 

itôs going to be a good one!  

I also want to thank all the Area Coordinators and 

Vice Director for their hard work & dedication. It takes 

any army to accomplish what we have accomplished in 5 

short years. You guys have been awesome!  

 Paul Fleming and I are going to work with the 

CDôs of the various Qualifiers & Fly-ins next year to coor-

dinate the various event dates. Our hope is to maximize 

attendance at all scale events in the North West. There are 

more scale events in the North West than we have days. 

Thatôs a horrible problem to have, right?  I think Iôve died 

and gone to scale heaven!  

 Included in this newsletter are the meeting minutes 

from our Annual NWSAM meeting. Our membership vot-

ed to make a few rule book changes for 2016. The changes 

you will need to be aware of are; Touch and Go is now 1 

maneuver, not 2, the Spot Landing was narrowed to 50 feet  

instead of 100 feet, and the multi-engine option has been 

eliminated as a maneuver.  

 There has also been a new event class added which is 

the Pro/Am Unlimited Class. This class is being added on a 

provisional basis for 2016 to further encourage new partici-

pants to give scale competition a try, and offer a stepped 

event class as participants skill improves. This class does 

have a move up requirement if you are the NWSAM Cham-

pion in the Pro/Am Pro Class, you will be moving up. Paul 

Fleming is working on finalizing the rule book for 2016, and 

it should be posted on the web site shortly.  

 Paul Fleming continues to work on the score sheet 

improvements. Feedback is very important as a competitor as 

you strive to improve your skills. More on this to come from 

Paul later.  

 In accordance with our By-laws, we will be accepting 

nominations for Area Coordinators during the month of Oc-

tober & having elections the first week of November. Please 

send nominations to Paul Fleming or myself.  

 I was fortunate enough to attend Warbirds Over 

Wenatchee on the 19th -20th of September. There was a great 

turnout, and some exceptional planes. Iôve included a few 

pictures from the event Including Bob Baileyôs beautiful 

1941 Packard One Twenty convertible. The Officers Club 

held Saturday night was a huge success. This event was a 

benefit for Veterans helping Veterans. I think the RAF was 

able to raise about $1,700 for the cause. Our AMA District 

11 VP even made it down, and I think he and his wife had a 

good time. I know I did!  

 As the 2015 season winds down, start dusting off 

those projects for the coming year. I look forward to 2016 

with a great deal of enthusiasm. Together, we will make next 

year be even bigger and better than 2015! 

 

Cheers, 

Mike Ingram 

Director NWSAM 
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 Well flying season is about over, and this yearôs 
Qualifiers and Championship were better than ever.  We 
are consistently drawing larger numbers of pilots to our 
events, and quickly gaining a reputation for doings things 
right.  Our real strength is not in the number of competi-
torsô we attract, it is in the numbers of people who step 
forward to complete, and take care of all the small details 
so necessary to carrying out a successful event. I would 
really like to thank all the folks in the various clubs who 
spent countless hours maintaining the grounds, cooking the 
lunches, creating trophies, organizing the raffles, putting 
out the flyers and the thousand other little details that need 
to be completed just so an event can run. Then there are 
the event officials the judges, CD, the scorekeepers and air 
bosses think about the hours they put in! Considering this 
is just a hobby, when you look at what takes place from 
April through September every year, it is truly amazing 
what we accomplish. 

 As an organization we have reached maturity.  
NASA invites selected pilots from our Championships to 
participate in theirs. Our Championships are a selective 
qualifier for Top Gun, and US Scale Masters recognizes 
our judgeôs credentials. It has taken a lot of hard work to 
get this recognition. This year at our general membership 
meeting we updated a few of our operating rules to make 
things simpler and more logical. Over the winter we will 
be modifying our static and flight judging score sheets, to 
provide more meaningful information to the contestants. 
We will keep working to refine, and improve our organiza-
tion. If you have suggestions for improvements, or com-
plaints about anything we do, I would really like to hear 
from you. 

 This year we will be very active bringing new 
modelers into scale building and flying. We will offer con-
test flight training for the new pilots, and judges training 
for those trying to get qualified. I will encourage each 
member to bring one new potential scale builder/pilot to 
one of our events. Help us make 2016 the best year yet. 

~ Vice Director ~ 

~ Paul Fleming ~ 

~ Contest Report ~ 

2015 NW Scale Championships Wenatchee, WA 

 
 The Northwest Scale Championships were held over 
the weekend of August 13th - 16th and hosted by the 
Wenatchee Red Apple Flyers. There were a total of 39 en-
tries, with some very nice "Top Gun" quality planes.  The 
following are the NW Champions; Expert: Tom Wolf from 
California, Advanced: Mike Ingram from Caldwell Idaho, 
Team: Dan Idorn & Rob Dover, both from Canada, Pro Am 
Pro: Rick Stucky from Wenatchee, WA, Pro Am Sportsman: 
Tim McGee from Athol, Idaho. This was a great event, and 
looking forward to seeing everyone again next year! 


